

SEPTEMBER 2020 ELUL-TISHREI 5780-5781 VOLUME XLIX - NUMBER 12



Our building is **closed**, but our hearts are **open!**

All services are held virtually. Visit https://emanuelsb.org for more information.

Friday, September 4, 6:30pm: A Traditional Erev Shabbat Service with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Saturday, September 5, 10:00am: Torah Study with Rabbi Reznick (Zoom only)

Friday, September 11, 6:30pm: SHABBAT B'YACHAD with Rabbi Reznick and Rick&Addie Lupert

Friday, September 18, 6:30pm: Erev Rosh HaShanah Seder 5:00pm: Live Toasts • 5:30pm Seder

Saturday, September 19: Rosh HaShanah Day 1 10:00am: Service • 3:00pm Children's Service Watch Party

> Sunday, September 20: Rosh HaShanah Day 2 10:00am: Service

Friday, September 25, 6:30pm Shabbat K'tsat, a special service for in-between holidays

Saturday, September 26: Shabbat Shuvah 10:00am: Service

LOOK INSIDE FOR MORE HIGH HOLY DAYS INFO

Learn about this week's Torah Portion

Want more information about the Torah portion for the week? The Union For Reform Judaism publishes a weekly guide available at

https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study.

If you're reading this online, click on the web address to be taken there now.

HIGH HOLY DAYS 2020

More information available at emanuelsb.org/hhd20

All services are held virtually over Zoom and Facebook Live. Replays will be available over Facebook and our YouTube channel.

S'LICHOT: Saturday, September 12, 7:30pm

We will be part of a communal Zoom S'lichot with a group of congregations from Pomona to Riverside...with the Jewish Federation of Pomona and San Gabriel Valleys.

Please RSVP to the temple office to get details for joining. This will be a different link than other services.

KEVER AVOT: Sunday, September 13, 9:00am Service

Reservations are required to visit the Home of Eternity Cemetery. 15-minute slots are available. Call the temple office at 909-307-0400 for reservations and for more information.

"TASTE OF THE HOLIDAYS": Thursday, September 17, 5:00-7:00pm

Pick up your Seder gift bags in a safe, secure drive-up event held at Congregation Emanu El

ROSH HASHANAH: September 18-20

Friday, September 18 (Erev Rosh HaShanah): 5pm Live Toasts • 5:30pm Rosh HaShanah Seder Saturday, September 19 (Rosh HaShanah Day 1): 10am Service • 3pm Childrens' Watch Party Sunday, September 20 (Rosh HaShanah Day 2): 10am Rosh HaShanah Service

TASHLICH: Saturday, September 19

Instructions for a DIY Tashlich experience will be in your Taste of the Holidays care package, with instructions for how to conduct your own Tashlich experience. Eco-friendly duck food, to throw for Tashlich, is supplied thanks to a generous donation from PAWS...

YOM KIPPUR, September 27-28

Sunday, September 27 (Kol Nidre): Service 6:30pm Monday, September 28 (Yom Kippur): Morning Service, 10am • Yizkor Service, 1pm Childrens' Watch Party, 3pm • Neilah Service, 5pm

SUKKOT, October 2-11

Sukkot Service: Friday, October 2, 6:30pm • Yizkor Service: Sunday, October 11, 9am

SIMCHAT TORAH, October 11

Simchat Torah Service and Consecration of our newest students: Sunday, October 11, 6:30pm

Rabbinic Reflections



I know it's only the first of September, yet for your rabbi and cantor the High Holidays have been occurring for a few weeks already. This year we are busily planning and creating many innovative ways of worshipping and exploring our spiritual preparation for

these special days. Make sure to check our social media and website daily during the month of Elul, as we are posting inspirational texts and tools every day until Rosh Hashanah. Our High Holy Days booklet filled with all the details is coming to you soon.

Take note of some very special holiday programs happening this year. We are joining 10 other congregations for S'lichot, the first service in the High Holy Day season. You can listen to some talented cantors and learn from two panels of insightful rabbis as we welcome this special season. This year S'lichot falls on September 12th. We also are hosting a taste of the holidays contactless drive through experience on September 17th, complete with a special gift for you and yours. Join us as we enter the holidays this year, with joy and hope for a year filled with blessings.

While fall is upon us, schools have begun, most digitally, we continue to navigate what it means to return to life, with our pandemic restrictions, and a little more exhausted than normal. I urge each and every one of you to be extra kind to yourself this season, as we all are experiencing prolonged stress from these challenging times. But know that your clergy are committed to bringing you an uplifting high holiday experiences, that we all deeply need.

Wishing you and yours an early Shanah Tovah U'Metukah, A sweet and good new year!

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

Temple Board of Directors Meeting

Board of Directors Meeting Thursday, August 20, 7:00pm via Zoom All are welcome

Contact Sisterhood President Karyn Lehmann for Sisterhood meetings.

Presidential Perspectives



For every thing, there is a season

We're all friends here. So let's admit something to each other. When you read those words, you didn't think, "Oh that's Ecclesiastes 3:1-8." You thought of that song by The Byrds. You're probably hearing

it in your head as I type. If not, and if you're reading this online, click anywhere on this article to listen now.

Whether you're thinking of the prophet or the rock star, the message is the same. Balance is important. I tend to write a lot about tolerance and about loving one another, especially now as we are all going through this immensely difficult time. But despite that, there is a time and a place for nearly everything. And sometimes, there is a time and a place for intolerance.

As we come into the Hebrew year 5781, is this the time for peace? Or is it time for, as the late John Lewis called it, "good trouble?" Perhaps it is both. And, perhaps each one of us has it within ourselves to realize when to forgive and when to be steadfast in our disapproval. For by holding fast to our values and giving no quarter to those who would destroy them, we build a better world where peace can finally reign.

As a child I was bullied. I was hardly the only one. I was not athletic, I did not pay much attention to the fads most kids enjoy, and I had – believe it or not – a large unruly mop of hair that stuck up in different directions. Bullying was very common in our childhoods. Our adult leaders did it just as much as our peers. I hope that if you were bullied, that you have found a way to put that behind you, and forgive those people who did not know what they were saying.

And I hope as well that you learned that you need not be tolerant of bullying. Bullying does not need to spawn more bullying, but it cannot go unchallenged either. Unchallenged bullies grow up to become ignorant, uncontrolled adults. Such adults may go surprisingly far in life. They may become prominent professionals or even hold nationwide office. But in the end they are still bullies, who destabilize any attempt at collaboration and peace.

As I age, I learn there is a time to walk away from bullies, and a time to challenge them. There is a time to let people be who they are, and a time to stop their toxicity in their tracks. Maybe you still know some bullies. I encourage you, be kinder to them than they were to you. But don't be afraid to stand up for yourself and your beliefs. No one needs to be bullied. It does not make you a better person to have been bullied. Bullying is a gateway to other toxic behaviors and you have a right to exclude it from your life.

I wish you all a happy and safe new year, full of promise and hope and mercifully free from the bullies around us. Shalom,

Stuart Sweet

Cantorial Comments



Hineni he'ani mi-ma'as.... \\
Here I am,

one soul within this prayer community.

Like those around me, I bring my own concerns and yearnings to this place,

hoping they will find expression in the time-hallowed words of my people and in the traditions cherished by generations before me.

May I bring the best of my energies to these High Holy Days, approaching this spiritual work with open heart and mind, sincerity, and sustained focus on the deep questions of this season:

Who am I? How shall I live? Where have I fallen short – or failed?

This night I take up the challenge of the Days of Awe:

Cheshbon HaNefesh – a searching examination of my life, a moral inventory of my deeds, words, and thoughts....

May I gain strength as I share this task with those around me, united by our common purpose:

Tikkun Middot [improving our characters] and Tikkun Olam [repairing the world.)

[Mishkan HaNefesh,p.16 – Rosh Hashanah]

Hineni. Here I am. This is the traditional prayer chanted by the Cantor from the back of the sanctuary at Rosh Hashanah. In the past two years at Congregation Emanu El, both Rabbi and Cantor have entered together alternatively singing and reciting the prayer leader's confession in the face of daunting responsibility. This year, we have a very different kind of responsibility - one none of us could ever have imagined. We have the responsibility of coming together to celebrate, sing, pray, reflect, mourn, atone and find renewal within ourselves and with the strength of one another, to carry on into the next year – to choose life – all from our own homes. It is a greater challenge than ever, but your Rabbi, Cantor, Temple President, Choir Director, Administrative Staff, volunteer choir members, office volunteers and lay leaders have been working very hard - with much appreciated input from you, our members - to create a High Holy Day season unlike any other. In this way, we consecrate and praise LIFE in order to protect one another as best as we can from the viral infection that has already robbed millions around the world and our own communities, of their precious lives. In our HHD zoom services, not only will you hear the Torah chanted by our congregants, but also by friends from Sacramento, Kansas City and Tokyo, Japan! And...we have many more special surprises for you, thanks to the magic of technology and opportunities we would normally not even consider. We look forward to 'seeing' you in our various zoom room services and pray that we all continue to stay well and b'ezrat HaShem – with God's help and blessing, we will be back in our beautiful sanctuary B'shanah hab'ah in the New Year to come!

May you and your loved ones stay safe and healthy and may we all be strong - *Chazak, chazak v'nitchazek* – be strong and strengthen one another!

Shanah Tovah u'metukah! A Happy and Sweet New Year, Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel & family

Treasurer's Report



Dear CEE Congregants,

Shalom and Happy New Year!

Happy New Year! May the new year bring you joy, good health, and happy memories!

I will miss seeing you all at Temple Emanu El! I believe that by holding our services virtually we are reducing the risk of spreading Covid-19. We are also taking away your choice of meeting via Zoom or in person and therefore reducing guilt for all of you in having to choose to watch virtually or show up in person! We have the made the choice for you! We will all watch virtually!

Thank you to our wonderful clergy, office staff, and volunteers for making the High Holiday preparations look effortless! You have all done a wonderful job of bringing the Congregation events into our homes with joy and spiritual meaning. I appreciate each and every one of you!

I will publish the annual 2019/2020 income and expense statement in the Temple Topics in the October issue. Until then, please remember to pay your dues both for the current year and for any pledges or contributions you promised from prior years.

If you have any questions or concerns about our budget or our current finances, please call or text me at 704-756-7427 or send me an e-mail address at kathy.rosenfeld@gmail.com.

La Shana Tova!

Kathy Rosenfeld

Sisterhood Speaks

5781



The High Holy Days are almost here. I was hoping that we would have cast the COVID-19 shroud off by now and worship as we always do, but 2020 in keeping with her patterns, has changed our plans once again.

Luckily, we are a learning people! We adapt as we must and use the resources available to us to make the best of a less than ideal situation.

This year WILL be different than others.

Please have faith that our leadership is working tirelessly to bring you the love, prayer and ceremonies that we all so desperately need.

Hopefully, it will not be our "normal".

Hopefully, we will not need to keep adjusting our routines.

Hopefully.

This year the holidays will hold deeper meaning for most of us as we adjust our habits and daily life, reflected in our Temple life.

Hopefully.

We can take this time of reflection to make the best of what is being offered, and what we have to offer.

Hopefully.

We can embrace the new year with an outlook that will benefit our community, our Country and the earth as a whole!

Join us in celebrating the good, mourning the losses and moving forward, casting off our sins and embracing new challenges!

May the new year fill you with hope!

Keep your eyes open for your membership packet and please return it as soon as possible, our membership VP Paula Kaye and Barb Smith have worked diligently to see that our membership is tended to.

Honey greeting requests should also be returned asap as well! Our Ways and Means VPs Jill Weissman and Stacy Knox have worked hard as well to make sure that we are all able to welcome the new year with a bit of sweetness!

In Sisterhood,

Karyn Lehmann

President, Sisterhood, sisterhood@emanuelsb.org



Mental Health Awareness in Action

Do you tend a garden? Planting, watering, weeding? Do you take your dog for a walks and feed him/her, make a bed for her/him? Do you make an effort to say some small thing to the clerk in the supermarket, or the person next to you in some interminable line? Do you work with others on projects? Do you have heart-to-heart talks with friends you trust? And do you have partners, children and houseplants you help to thrive?

If so, you are "tending and befriending." And it may seem ordinary, unremarkable, but it is an essential way of recovering mental and emotional strength and resiliency. According to Nick Arnett when we get socially stressed, when we feel especially exposed and vulnerable, we begin to defend ourselves and distance ourselves from social situations. That's when we most need to do a little tending and befriending.

Nick Arnett gave a Zoom workshop for Redlands and other CERT (Community Emergency Response Team) members this summer. He is a firefighter/EMT and fire chaplain specializing in crisis intervention and support. His message was that stress is good for us, but only if we take it in limited doses, and take active steps to recover from each stress period. And stress + recovery = strength. He talked about physical, mental/emotional, and spiritual strength and resilience.

For social stress, tending and befriending quite naturally produces our body's hormones that relax us. Our 'monkey-mind' that leaps into action when we are in an emergency (or perceive ourselves to be in one) is calmed down. Our tunnel vision, our reactive defensiveness, our panic at losing control – all these ease their hold on us as we tend and befriend. Then we can recover and grow stronger in our thinking and feeling.

And there are "resiliency routines" we can follow, starting small, and then when we neglect them, starting over. As he repeats: Start small. Start over. Be gentle with yourself.

And now we stand at the head of our new year, Rosh Hashanah, a perfect time to create resilience routines for tending and befriending, for starting over, for starting small.

Nick has a delightful little book out called *Resilience During the Pandemic*. Highly recommended. (https://nickarnett.nett.)

Stress + Recovery = Strength

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs, Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)

From Our Director of Education & Youth



Every year, around this time, I can feel that the end of the summer is getting closer and that renewal is in the air. Rosh Hashanna is around the corner, a new Jewish year will soon begin, bringing new promises and expectations.

There is an Israeli expression "Acharei Hachagim"

- אחרי החגים meaning "After the Holidays", since September is usually a busy month with the high holidays (Rosh Hashanna, Yom Kippur and Sukkot) Everything that is not related to them, is postponed until after the holidays. This term is also used in modern Hebrew slang and means "To postpone something"

"Achrei Hachagim" is also an expression of hope for something new and better.

What I hope for "Acharei Hachagim" (after the holidays) is to maintain the family time and our new little traditions that we created during these challenging times of social distancing. To keep enjoying the slow down we were forced to do in the last 6 months, and that eventually we learned to appreciate. I am waiting to rejoin with family, friends and our community members and hoping that the world will renew itself and start healing after this long and tiring time of the pandemic.

I am excited to start a new SJL school year because It is a sign that life continues after all, and we can make the best of it. We will also begin a new program for toddlers, social justice group experience and confirmation class for our teens.

In my Israeli way I wish all of us that after the holidays everything will be better.

May we all have a good and sweet new Jewish year.

Shanah Tova,

Marcela Lavi

Director of Education & Youth, sil@emanuelsb.org

SISTERHOOD GIFT SHOP

New Year. New and different ways of celebrating our High Holy Days.

Your CEE Gift Shop is still well stocked with many items to learn about and celebrate our upcoming Days of Awe. Don't forget our pilgrimage festival using the 4 species and celebration of our Torah. All from our homes, yards, computers and phones.

ALL of YOUR CEE GIFT SHOP MERCHANDISE IS AVAILABLE for CONTACTLESS DELIVERY.

Always wanted to try blowing SHOFAR? Especially THIS year, would a new Honey dish, KIPPAH,







TALLIT set or MEZZUZAH help you CONNECT with our Holidays in a MORE MEANINGFUL way?



Shabbat and Havdallah Candles, candlesticks and Havdallah sets. Books to read, brand new Jewelry to make this year feel special despite the circumstances. All are just a phone call away.

Plus, Purchase a \$25 gift certificate...get a free gift!!!!How about 2 free gifts with \$50?

Gift Certificates\$75 and above.... you'll get an extra 5% off your next (virtual) shopping visit plus 2 free gifts.



Checks or cash in the exact amount are the only payments that can be accepted at this time.

Call Lisa Wise-Wolk for details/questions and contactless delivery options (909) 723-3238

OUR SCRIP PROGRAM NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT USE SCRIP - IT'S EASY TO GET STARTED

Shop 750+ top brands

Use eGift cards and physical gift cards, and earn on gas, groceries, eating out, clothes-the list goes on. It's easy, it's rewarding, and it fits right into your busy schedule.

See a full list of brands at ShopWithScrip.com or MyScripWallet.com

need to go shopping is my phone-I don't even need credit cards or my purse. I'm going to pay for these things anyway, I love being able to use gift cards so we get something in return."

"It's super convenient, All I

Jen H., earns for hockey











Congregation Emanu El Coordinator: Julie Strain (951) 317-2003 scrip@emanuelsb.org

Our Enrollment Code: 4153CC4A4739



Link your bank account

- · Set up your account in a matter of minutes
- · Create a unique PIN to keep your account safe
- · \$0.15 fee on each transaction

To get set up, log in and select Dashboard > Payment Types on ShopWithScrip.com or Menu > Payment Types on MyScripWallet.com and follow the instructions.



Our Local Retailers:

Stater's PAWS (Owned by Lehmann Family, Thank you!)



- · Discover, Mastercard, and Visa are accepted
- · You can choose to save the card to your account for future purchases
- · 2.6% fee on each transaction

Start shopping at ShopWithScrip.com on desktop or MyScripWallet.com on mobile. At checkout, add your credit card information or select your saved card.

DON'T FORGET - USE SCRIP

















We keep a variety of Scrip on-hand at the temple - including grocery stores (Albertson's, Von's Stater Bros. and now Sprouts), gas cards (Arco, Shell), major fast food restaurant chains (Chipolte, Del Taco, El Pollo Loco, Chili's, and Red Robin to name a few, and your favorite coffee shop (Starbuck's, Coffee Bean & Tea), home improvement/decorating (Home Depot, Lowe's, Home Goods) and many more!

> Local retailer PAWS also participates in our program! (Thank you to the Lehmann family!)

Currently, scrip cards for vendors not available for purchase on-line can be provided with limited-contact. ANY QUESTIONS ABOUT THE SCRIP PROGRAM CONTACT JULIE STRAIN AT 951-317-2003 OR SCRIP@EMANUELSB.ORG

Happy Birthday!!!

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in September and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-September	Michael Kress	14-September	Judy Handleman
1-September	Blake Ferguson	15-September	Leah Etzioni
1-September	Elijah Swedlove	15-September	Donald Singer
2-September	Alec Weissman	15-September	Mindy Longoni
3-September	Martin Handleman	20-September	Joya Eirew
4-September	Hillel Cohn	22-September	Sarah Uffer
6-September	Allen Eirew	23-September	Steven Becker
6-September	Dane Hepner	23-September	Taylor Fenster
6-September	Fernando Ramirez	26-September	Karyn Lehmann
6-September	Jill Weissman	26-September	Cheryl Bardowell
7-September	Marvin Friedman	27-September	Karen Uffer
9-September	Daniel Schwartz	27-September	Gregory Weissman
12-September	Paula Porter	27-September	Jenna Hepner
12-September	Susan Damron	28-September	Jessica Rosenfeld
12-September	Caroline Daravi	29-September	Phil Wizer
12-September	Julia Brown	30-September	Noah Swant (7 years old)
12-September	Jacob Ramirez (4 years old)		



Grow a Leaf on Our Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate?
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?
Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!
Purchase a leaf on our beautiful
Simcha Tree for your special occasion.
Call the temple office to order your leaf today!

Happy Anniversary!!!

We extend a hearty *Mazal Tov* to the following whose wedding anniversaries occur in the month of September:

1-September
4-September
5-September
12-September
22-September
September
Sharon & Justin Bauer

27-September Heidi Nimmo & Jeffrey Spears

We Gratefully Acknowledge

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND

In observance of the Yahrzeits of...

Jerry Kravitz by Cindy Brasington

Bertha Goldschlager by Harriet Herman

Fanny Cohen by Lee Cohen Soloman Lavick by Annette Cohen

Estelle Gold by Roberta and Philip Gold

Harold Amerman by Bonnie and Bernie Goler Martin Barrad by Sheila and Bernie Barrad

Beatrice Kay by Myral Bellman

Sylvia Becker by Vickie and Steve Becker

Captain Travis Patriquin by Vickie and Steve Becker

June Hyman by Brad Hyman Richard Hyman by Brad Hyman June Hyman by Jill Hyman Arnstein Richard Hyman by Jill Hyman Arnstein

Lester Kantor by Claudette Guy

Bonnie Tonneson by Lia and Mark Robinson

Isadore Steinberg by Janice Ellman

 $\boldsymbol{Penni}\;\boldsymbol{Clark}$ by Shauna and Walt Van Horn

Sunny Rabenstock by Steven Rabenstock **J. Leonard Weitzman** by Terry and Rick Joslin

Ben Cohen by Lee Cohen

Shirfra Blumen by Alexandre and Ruben Blumen

Rose Lampel by Anita Lampel

Jean Teitelbaum by The Etzioni Family Soloman Eskin by Joyce and Barry Eskin Avigdor Etzioni by The Etzioni Family

Harold Kipper by Judy Miller Robert Siegel by Ruth Donnenfeld

In memory of

Victor Fenster by Pam Walls

Victor Fenster by the Stelzer-Houbrick Family

Victor Fenster by Bonnie and Bernie Goler

Victor Fenster by Kayla and Mark Debellis

Victor Fenster by Phyllis Sweet

Victor Fenster by Lester Kushner

Victor Fenster by Candice Bibby and the Awareness Group

Victor Fenster by Sharon and Richard Granowitz

Victor Fenster by Sheri Maltzman

Victor Fenster by Phyllis Newman

Victor Fenster by Vicki Ploscowe

Victor Fenster by the Schindler Family

Victor Fenster by Debora and James Avakian

Victor Fenster by Francine Wixen

Victor Fenster by Suzee Miller

Victor Fenster by Libby and Peter Albertine

Victor Fenster by Ethel McAfee Victor Fenster by Joan Rubel

Victor Fenster by James Malachowski

Victor Fenster by Jill and Greg Weissman

Cantor Gregory Yaroslow by Thelma Press

Morry Miller by Thelma Press

In Honor of

Jay Donenfeld Bar Mitzvah Anniversary by Ruth

Donenfeld

RABBI LINDY REZNICK DISCRETIONARY FUND

In honor of...

The Congregation Emanu El community and fulfilling a

mitzvah by Shaina Connell

CHERRIE LUBEY FLOWER FUND

In observance for the yahrzeit of ...

Lenore Harris by Leslie and William Soltz

Frank Soltz by Leslie and William Soltz

Richard Altheimer by Nancy and Leon Darling

Carol Pohja by Nancy and Leon Darling

Nancy Sue Kushner by Lester Kushner

In memory of

Victor Fenster by Nancy and Leon Darling

CEMETERY FUND

In memory of

Victor Fenster by Larry Lerner

BUILDING FUND

In memory of

Victor Fenster by Jeannie and Jeffery Raynes

Yahrzeits

The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of September: Those with a (*) are inscribed on the Wall of Perpetual Memorial:

September 4-5	September 11-12	September 18-19	September 25-26
		⇔ Phillip Albert	Ray Briant
‡ Edith Bader	Bertha Barnett	Joyce Barnett	
⇔ Gershen Bercovitch	‡ Dora Becker	 	‡ Hanna Epstein
Michael Birnkrant	⊅ Bessie Becker	William Bellman	‡ Nathan Ernstein
Ben Cohen	‡ Louis Berenbaum	‡ Helen Berman	
⇔ Henry Epstein	William Braverman	⇔ Betty Bloom	Bernice Feldman
Martin Feldman	Pete Buncher	 	David Fisher
‡ Howard Gimble	Leonard Byman	‡ Lawrence Chudacoff	David Frank
埣 James Goldberg	Irwin Cohen	Arline Cohen	Nissim Gershon
埣 Theodore Goodman	 	Miriam Dunn	
☆ Rachel Goodstein	Bernard Domroy	 ☆ Marilyn Estrin	
Roslyn Grueskin	Solomon Eskin	 	Andrew Greene
Josephina Hernandez	Avigdor Etzioni	 	
Garcia	Sam Fenster	⇔ Pauline Goldberg	
‡ Edward Hessen	 	⇔ Hertha Harris	⇔ Herman Kritzer
Cecile Ischi	Minnie Frank	 ☆ Milton Harris	
‡ Louis Katz	‡ Rose Fridkin	Eva Henring	‡ Lya Levy
 	‡ Charles Goldberg	 	‡ Ida Malacoff
	Bertha Goodman	Victoria Karter	‡ Helen Mink
Mindle Kushner	James Guest	‡ Eileen Kaufman	 ☆ Mildred Mintz
Abraham Lapides		 ☆ Marvin Kord	⇔ Beatrice Moschel
⊅ Fay Marks	‡ Edward Hirsch	 ☆ Mac Kustin	⇔ Charlotte Olenick
‡ Abraham Novack	⇔ Phillip Hollander	Larry Landau	☆ Robert Rose
☆ Alex Price	Richard Hyman		
	⇔ Harold Kipper	Anne Liebers	Marvin Rubinstein
		 	Joe Ruderman
Morris Sagal		 	
 	Miriam Malacoff		Rabbi Schimmel
David Sarbone	Taft Marks	‡ Irving Moss	Harry Siegel
Dena Sarbone	Helen McQuillen	Khris Neal	⇔ Rena Uffer
	Mollie Moniak	 	
Joseph Satz	⇔ Goldie Odoroff	Marilyn O Dell	☆ Arthur Wright
Phyllis Siperstein	 	 	
卒 Edith Sussman	 	 	
	Jean Pickus	Sam Schnitzer	
		Joseph Secouler	
	William Schapiro	 	
	Jean Slatin		
	Bessie Sokol	‡ Ella Sherman	
	Abraham Solomon	Ida Sperber	
	⇔ Frank Soltz		
	 ☆ Morton Stahlberg	⇔ Harold Wolstein	
	Steve Urbach		
	Fannie Vaugall		
	Muriel Wing		
	Celia Wolk		



www. emanuelsb. org email:cee@emanuelsb. org

LINDY REZNICK - RABBI - (909) 307-0400 ext 1000 - rabbireznick@emanuelsb. org
JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL - CANTOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1001 - cantorjenbv@gmail. com
HILLEL COHN - RABBI EMERITUS - rabbihcohn1@cs. com
JUDY FILSINGER - ADMINISTRATOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1002 - templeadmin@emanuelsb. org
MARCELA LAVI - DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION & YOUTH JERRY RIPLEY - ORGANIST/CHOIR DIRECTOR
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Stuart Sweet - President • Dr. Susan Damron - 1st Vice President
Michael Reiter - Secretary • Kathy Rosenfeld - Chief Financial Officer
Member-At-Large: Marvin Reiter
Greg Weissman - Immediate Past President
Karyn Lehmann - President, Sisterhood
DIRECTORS

Rhian Beutler • Jay Donenfeld • Graham Ohayon • Michael Paisner Tim Plueger • Rachael Raynes • Leslie Soltz • Scott Wilkie Member of Union for Reform Judaism (URJ)

OFFICE HOURS - Monday-Thursday 9:00AM to 5:00 PM; Friday 9:00 AM-4:00 PM THE BULLETIN - CONGREGATION EMANU EL

Published monthly by Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA 92373. POSTMASTER: Send address changes to Congregation Emanu El, 1495 Ford Street, Redlands CA 92373